The College of New Jersey

Graduate Program Advisory Council (GPAC)

Minutes of April 14, 2004

Present:    Lisa DeMarsico, Janice Kisthardt, Brenda H. Leake, Claire Lindberg, Paul Stephans, Michele Tarter, Clifford Williams, Marck Woodford, Sandy Wright

Announcements:  Paul Stephans reported on the meeting of the NJ Council of Graduate Schools which was held on 3/26 at TCNJ

Brenda Leake reported on the preliminary findings of the senate subcommittee on diversity on campus.  Diversity has not increased in the undergraduate or graduate programs since the last report in 1998.  Currently, 18% of TCNJ students are minorities while 41% of students in high school in NJ are minorities.  The committee decided to continue discussion minority recruitment strategies in the future.

Dean’s Report:  Dean Pasch had a conflicting meeting, therefore there was no dean’s report.

Director’s Report:  Paul Stephans presented:

· data relative to applicants to the various graduate programs as of 4/14/04.  Total applicants to date = 561.  

· Preparation is underway for summer courses in the Global Studies Program.

Master’s in Education with Early Childhood Option:  Brenda Leake presented the program, which was approved by the department.  This program is for certified teachers who want a master’s degree with a specialization in early childhood education.  GPAC members reviewed the draft program planner. The committee voted to recommend approval of the program as previously approved by the School of Education.
Technological Competence Among Graduate Students: Paul Stephans reported the Instructional Technology has a program called Comptasia that can be tailored to orient graduate students to technological applications such as use of library databases.  The committee requests that we have a face to face discussion with someone from IT about services available to and needed by graduate students, particularly in the evening hours.

Bookstore, parking, student center:  Committee members reported complaints from graduate students relative to these areas, including books not being available in sufficient quantities, books being too expensive compared to online marketers, parking not available to graduate students during the day on certain parts of campus, and availability of services in the student center.  Mark Woodford will discuss surveying graduate students relative to needs in these areas with Dean Pasch.

Graduate Assistantships: Paul Stephans distributed a document entitled “Graduate Assistant Analysis.” The committee discussed the need to look at alternate types of graduate student assistantships that would serve our graduate students in other ways – for example, those doing internships and clinical practicums who may have limited time to be on campus during the day.

GPAC Charge:  Changes to the GPAC charge were approved as discussed at the last meeting.  

Minimums and Caps in graduate classes and seminars: In light of discussions on class and seminar sizes that are ongoing relative to the undergraduate program and the difference between graduate and undergraduate tuition, Brenda Leake suggested revisiting class size minimums and caps.  This was tabled to a future meeting for more discussion.

Pilot Program for Graduate Nursing Admissions:  Claire Lindberg requested that we consider a recommendation to extend the 1 year pilot admissions program which was approved in the fall of 2003 for 2004 admissions to the graduate nursing programs.  Nursing admits the large majority of its students in the fall, and there was only limited time between approval of the pilot program and the admissions deadline to disseminate information about the program.  Although information was disseminated via the college website and through limited mailings, the two major recruiting events for graduate students (the Student Nurse’s Association Convention and the NJ Nurses Association Convention) were not until March 2004.  Interest was high at those events but there was little time for prospective applicants to make decisions.  This will be discussed at the next meeting as well.  Claire will present up to date information on applicants at that time.

The next (and last) GPAC meeting for this academic year is April 28, 2004 at 3:30.

Respectfully submitted, 

Claire Lindberg

